

SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 13, 2011

Committee Attendance: P. Margolin, G. Moretti, M. Srugis, J. Wissler, G. Stewart, D. Himes, M. Brown (Town Council Liaison), B. Kerry (DPW Liaison),

Others: D. Root, J. Sadler, J. Stone

Meeting started at 7:00 PM

Agenda

Housekeeping Issues (10)

Acceptance of minutes

New column in the *Times*

Last month's actions

Littering in town – forming a subcommittee (30)

(Neighborhood signage, residents' role, business' role, SWAC role)

State litter programs

BL2011 planning (25)

Goals & Committee format for 2011 (25)

- Housekeeping issues:
 - Minutes were accepted unanimously
 - Paul talked about Gail's first column in the Londonderry Times
 - Paul talked about the re-construction of the drop off center and made a suggestion that there should be a contest to rename the drop off. Gail suggested that the schools should have a contest and make posters regarding the re-constructed drop off center. It was decided to run a poster contest and that the SWAC should rename the facility prior to the poster contest.
 - Bob Kerry, the town's new environmental engineer was introduced to those who were not in attendance at the December meeting.
- BL2011 – discussed the need for more volunteers. Dan Root (Pathfinders) and Jeff Stone (ALERT) were at the meeting to become more involved with the BL 2011 planning process. Joel Sadler, along with Paul will be in charge of running BL 2011. Jeff Stone will be checking in with Capt. Steve Tatham to check on list of those streets that the Police Department will have to have officers to oversee clean up efforts. Paul said that he would contact Capt. Tatham to advise the Police that BL 2011 will not need any Police escorts. Paul asked Bob Kerry to inventory the signs and cones that the DPW may already have that were used in previous BL events. Joel will start to look at possible choices for tokens.
- Litter Subcommittee – Paul said that Londonderry Times and the Union Leader ran an article about the litter subcommittee and that there already have been several positive responses. Paul suggested that there be a public meeting so that citizens could come and hear what is planned and to register for the subcommittee. It was agreed to plan on Feb. 3, 7 to 8:30.
- Other issues – Paul will be meeting with the teachers in the middle school about the milk container program to try and resolve some issues. Gail talked about some research she had done looking into placing trash and recyclables into the same container.
- Meeting ended at 8:45 PM.